# MONTGOMERY-PRINCE GEORGES CHAPTER

## HISTORY AT A GLANCE

# THIRD YEAR-July 1, 1970 to June 30, 1971

### OFFICERS, DIRECTORS AND COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS:

President Vice President Secretary Treasurer William W. Brownholtz, HEW Benedict T. Maltagliati, DC George H. Williams, HEW Lyndon L. Scates, DCAA

Directors: Editorial

Meetings
Publicity
Membership
Programs
Education
Research

Floyd S. Bowman, AEC Luther P. Brooks, DC Nathan Cutler, DOT Ralph Flaherty, NIH Ronald L. Melvin, HEW Elwood A. Platt, IATC William A. Walsh, OE-HEW

Committees: Nominations

Assoc. with other

Ralph Flaherty, NIH

Prof. Groups

Richard N. Allen, DC

MEMBERSHIP:

July 1, 1970-189 Members June 30, 1971-230 Members

CHAPTER AWARDS:

Authors, Federal Accountants Journal
Dr. Howard Wright, UMD
Dr. Stephen Loeb, UMD
Jacob Seidenberg, NIH

NATIONAL AWARDS:

Chapter Competition: Third Place (first annual George Penick award) Membership Improvement: First Place Research: Second Place

Outstanding Service: Ralph Flaherty

MEETING LOCATION:

Langley Park Hot Shoppe

GENERAL: This was a year of continued building. Before any goals could be achieved, however, a lingering question persisted. should the Chapter change its name? Since a referendum of the membership in 1970 was inconclusive on this subject, the Chapter Executive Committee voted to change the name to "Suburban Maryland Chapter" based on votes cast during the referendum. Due to an technicality, however, the referendum was deemed void. When another vote of the members was taken, the outcome was to keep the name of "Montgomery-Prince Georges Chapter." The Research Committee, chaired by Bill Walsh and assisted by Jacob Seidenberg, Gene Kennedy, Michele Snyder and Sy Corwin, significantly contributed to the National Research Committee's project of

updating FGAA's Bibliography on Accounting and Auditing-Annotated. The Committee was honored at the National Symposium for its efforts the bibliography and won second place in the Research Membership increased by 21%, thanks to Competition category. A \$5.00 door prize was initiated to increase Ralph Flaherty. attendance at the meetings. Names were drawn from the membership roll, and if the member's name drawn was not present, the \$5.00 was added to the next month's door prize. Apparently, it worked, because the prize seldom reached \$10.00. We successfully concluded the year by receiving the first annual "George Penick Award" for finishing third in the National Chapter Competition Program (second year in a row for the Chapter). It seemed only fitting that the first "Penick" award should have been received by our Chapter, because Mr. Penick was instrumental in organizing the Chapter and, as National President, presented its Charter at our first official meeting.

#### PROGRAMS:

Ellsworth H. Morse, GAO (National President, FGAA)

Thomas S. Lawson, VP, Suburban Trust Co.

Dr. Leo Herbert, GAO

Larry Martin, Comptroller, Massachusetts Gen. Hosp.

Mortimer A. Dittenhofer, GAO

Wm. L. Reynolds, EVP, National League of Insured Savings Associations

George W. Hopkins, CSC



Chapter Exec. Comm.-Ron Melvin, Ralph Flaherty, Andy Platt, Percy Brooks, Bill Brownholtz, Pres., Bill Walsh, Ben Maltagliati, VP, Lyndon Scates, Tres., and Floyd Bownam, Secy.



President Bill Brownholtz with first George Penick award at the National Symposium in Los Angeles